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JUNE 16th ANNUAL MEETING   
Sy Adler was in his usual rare and humorous form as 

he introduced the board members and heads of the 

various committees and focus groups who help keep 

our organization so dynamic and interesting. Sy also 

welcomed our guests: Chancellor Deborah Ford, 

Kenosha Mayor Keith Bosman, and Consuela 

Clemens, Associate Director–International Education 

Program at Parkside.  

 

Sy then conducted the business meeting where last 

year’s minutes were read by Sue Goelz, Frank 

Santarelli reviewed our financial situation, Julie 

Friedman asked the members to approve some 

modifications to our by-laws, and Darleen Chiappetta 

called for the election of our new officers. Ted 

Anderson presented Sy with a book in appreciation of 

his work as ALL’s president for the past two years. 

Joyce Gyurina introduced Russ Johnson and his 

group of toe-tappingly terrific musicians who ended 

our meeting with some great jazz.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

CHANGING OF THE GUARD  

 
At our annual June board meeting,   

Ted Anderson accepted the position   

as the new president of ALL.                  Handing Over  

Members joining the board include         the Gavel 

Pam Drummond, Patricia Frost, 

Ron Story and Wendi Schneider. 

Welcome Aboard! 

We’d like to thank these ALL members who 

have just completed their terms on our board: 

Sy Adler, Doris Nice, Frances Kavenik, Charlotte 

Short, and Frank Santarelli. Thanks for your time, 

energy, ideas and contributions, folks! Joyce Gyurina 

also completed her term as a member-at-large, but 

will remain on the board in her new position of chair 

of the Social Committee.  

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

2014–2015 ALL BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President   Ted R. Anderson 

President-Elect   Patti Gross 

Recording Secretary  Sue Goelz  

Treasurer   Wendi Schneider 

 

Members at Large  Ross Boone 

    Tom Coe 

    Wren Ide 

    Pam Drummond 

    Patricia Frost 

    Ron Story 

 

Past President   Seymour Adler  

UW-Parkside Liaison  Kay Moormann

  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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COMMITTEES 
 

  ALL’S WEEK OF LEARNING 

            COMMITTEE 
Judy Reynolds, 262.694.9773, jreyno42@sbcglobal.net 

Marion Sperer, 2262.634.0336, mjs1831@yahoo.com 

Our 15th Week of Learning attracted 46 participants. 

Our focus this year was on new techniques and 

developments in medicine, including the specialty 

fields of osteopathy, radiology, Oriental medicine, 

bio-molecular engineering, trends in environmental/ 

public health, and cardiology – with an emphasis on 

eating whole plant-based foods to prevent heart 

disease. Other topics focused on mental illness, rising 

medical costs, and meeting the medical needs of our 

aging population.  

 

We took a fascinating trip through the Blood 

Research Institute in Milwaukee where we learned 

about their extensive research projects and saw some 

of the high-tech equipment in a tour of their many 

diagnostic and research labs. Next, our visit to the 

Body World exhibit at the Milwaukee Public 

Museum was equally fascinating. We ended the week 

with a field trip to the International Museum of 

Surgical Science in Chicago for a look at medical 

practice “way back in the day” followed by a 

wonderful (yet healthy) lunch at Mike Ditka’s. A 

lively and informative presentation from the AMA's 

VP in charge of improving health outcomes followed, 

giving us critical info about pre-diabetes and its 

prevention. But not to worry, our snacks and lunches 

were very healthy all week (including oatmeal for 

one of our snacks, and a veggie lunch – yay, kale!) 

with the UWP food service providing calorie counts 

and nutritional info for their yummy meals.  

 

   AUDIO-VISUAL COMMITTEE 
Larry Gregg, lgregg@wi.rr.com 

Jarlene Kriehn, jkreihn2007@att.net 

Just a reminder that Larry video tapes the ALL 

lectures, so if you missed one or have a favorite 

you’d like to see again, you can check out a CD disk 

at the Monday lectures to watch on your computer.     

 

   CLASS COMMITTEE 
Merilee Unrath, mleeu@wi.rr.com 

Patti Gross, patriciagross368@yahoo.com 

From January through June, our adventures in 

learning included the political impact of movies from 

1945 and 1960. We toured the Case Tractor Plant and 

lunched at Wells Brothers Italian Restaurant. In 

February and March, the Met Opera “Live at the 

Movies” series of classes continued, and we visited 

the Kenosha Public Museum for an archeology 

lecture covering the Ice Age, followed by an ethnic 

Irish lunch at Ashling on the Lough. March was a 

month of music, including jazz, rock, and theater and 

church organs. In April, we were studied 

Shakespeare’s “Taming of the Shrew.” Then in May, 

we investigated Sustainable Agriculture, which took 

us to the urban garden on Parkside’s campus. The 

class on the culture of the 60’s prepared us for 

“Hair.” June was AWOL – “For the Health of It.”  So 

the spring of 2014 has been a great adventure in 

learning.  

 
Tuesday, July 8th 
Mark Herzberg will present a class on the Thomas 

Hardy House in Racine, designed in 1905 by Frank 

Lloyd Wright, plus we’ll learn about the SC 

Johnson’s Research Tower, also designed by Wright 

(and just opened to the public in May, 2014). 

Herzberg was the Director of Photography for the 

Racine Journal Times for many years. This class will 

meet in Tallent Hall, room 182 from 10 – 12. 

 

Two Wednesdays, August 20th and 27th 
Anna Antaramian McGuire will review of some of 

the Agatha Christie mysteries as performed by 

various actresses. An “Abundance of Agatha 

Christie” is scheduled for 10 – 12 in Tallent Hall 

room 182. 

 

Two Wednesdays, September 10th and 17th 
Dr. Laura Gellott is Professor Emerita of History at 

UW-Parkside where she was a member of the faculty 

for 30 years. She chaired the History Department for 

eight of those years and was twice the recipient of the 

Stella C. Gray Teaching Excellence Award. The 

class, centering on the history of the Austrian 

Hapsburg Empire, will be held in the Cinema from 

10 – 12.  

 

Look for the flyers and mark your calendars for all 

the adventures in learning that are coming your way. 

Please feel to contact us with any suggestions for 

future classes. 
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  DAY TRIP COMMITTEE 
Julie Rae Friedman, 262.942.7113 or jrf@wi.rr.com 

Martha Krimmer, 262.554.8122 or mkrimmer2@wi.rr.com 

 
Lend Me a Tenor at the Skylight Theatre and dinner 

at Coquette was so enjoyable! Good theatre, delicious 

French food. 

 

May 4 and May 18: We traveled back to 1893 for 

Opening the Vaults: Wonders of the 1893 World 

Fair at the Field Museum. On the18th there was even 

a Wisconsin High School Orchestra playing for us 

right near the elephants and ‘Sue’ (the dinosaur). 

Lunch was at the Walnut Room and then our “Devil 

in the White City” Bus Tour with Diane Dillion as 

our guide. Great days! 

 

May 9: Taming of the Shrew at UW-Parkside and 

two classes on the play. 

 

June 4:  Hair at the Skylight Theatre with lunch and 

pre-play lecture. And a class “Setting the Stage for 

Hair: The Countercultural Moment in the Sixties.”  

 

June 9-13: Our Week of Learning “For the Health 

of It: New Developments in Healthcare, Research 

and Treatment.” Terrific week! 

 
Coming Up: 
July 8 and July 27 we travel to Ravinia for dinner 

under the tent and a concert by the Chicago 

Symphony Orchestra in the Pavilion. The July 8th 

concert features Sir James and Lady Jeanne Galway, 

and July 27 is a Tchaikovsky Spectacular with the 

1812 Festival Overture (with live cannons).  

 

August 12-14. Our three-day, two-night trip this year 

will be Down the Mississippi. We are traveling by 

coach to Galena, Illinois, and then to Dubuque, Iowa 

where we’re staying at the historic Hotel Julien. 

Dinner will be at the Diamond Jo Casino. Next 

morning we board our paddleboat for a full day trip 

to Moline. On board we will have breakfast, lunch, 

and dinner, and will be picked up in Moline by our 

bus and taken back to Dubuque. On the third day, 

after a hot breakfast at the hotel, we will head for 

home, stopping in Monroe, Wisconsin to visit the 

National Historic Cheese-making Center, have lunch 

and entertainment at Turner Hall, and will visit the 

Alp and Dell Cheese store and factory. Trip includes: 

bus transportation, two hotel nights, boat trip down 

the Mississippi, 2 breakfasts, 2 lunches, 2 dinners 

(one lunch will be on your own), and admission to 

museums. Member cost: $375 for those sharing a 

room, $485 for a single room. 

 
September 4.  Art and Food Trip. A visit to the 

Grohmann Museum at the MSOE with its wonderful 

roof top sculptures, and then a Progressive Lunch 

with Milwaukee Food Tours: to the Milwaukee 

Public Market for soup, entrée at a Polish restaurant, 

and dessert at our final stop. We will be also be 

stopping at German Old World 3rd Street to look and 

shop for cheese, sausage, spices and beer/root beer, 

and at some of Brady Street’s most authentic Italian 

eateries. A great combination of art, food, culture and 

history! 

 

 

 FINANCE COMMITTEE 
Pat Koessl, 262.694.3453 pkoessl@milwpc.com 

Thanks for two years of great service as the Treasurer 

of ALL, Frank “King of Financial Report 

Spreadsheets” Santarelli! And welcome to Wendi 

Schneider, our new Treasurer.  

 

 LECTURE COMMITTEE 
Mac McCaughey  mmctwo@wi.rr.com 

Lectures at 2pm in the Parkside Student Cinema                                  

 
July 7: “Teaching Everything About Cannabis and 

Hemp (T.E.A.C.H) by Justin Kemp, executive 

Symphony:  Don’t forget the six Concert 

Friday Prelude Series at the Milwaukee 

Symphony.  There’s still time to buy season 

tickets for next season’s Milwaukee 

Symphony Prelude Symphony Concerts.  

The six-concert season will be on the 

following Fridays in 2014:  September 19, 

October 17, November 21 and these Fridays 

in 2015:  February 27, April 10, & May 1.  

For information on subscription or single 

tickets (If there is a cancellation) contact Bev 

Friedrich at 633.2304 or bevfried@aol.com 

or Darleen Chiappetta at 654.0177.    
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director of southeastern Wisconsin “NORML” 

(National Association for the Reform of Marijuana 

Laws).  

 

This presentation will provide facts, as well as dispel 

misinformation, about cannabis and hemp.  It will 

look at the history of cannabis prohibition, the 

implementation of the Marijuana Tax Act of 1937 

and the Controlled Substance Act of 1970. Mr. Kemp 

will discuss Wisconsin’s current situation and 

legislation, and NORML’s continuing efforts to 

support common sense policy regarding cannabis and 

the hemp industry. 

 

July 21: “Teaching in the 21st Century: How UW-

Parkside’s ‘Institute of Professional Development’ is 

Meeting Today’s Educational Challenges” by 

Shannon McGuire. Ms. McGuire is the director of 

Advanced Professional Development at Parkside.  
 

After three years of planning – and with input from 

over 100 university staff, regional K-12 school 

district partners, and community agency leaders – the 

newly formed Institute of Professional Development 

opened its doors in the fall of 2013 to its first students 

enrolled in the new Educator Preparation program. 

This presentation will discuss what it means for UW-

Parkside to have the Institute, and how its programs 

are meeting the needs of not only undergraduate 

educator-preparation students, but also those of high 

school students interested in teaching, and 

professional educators already employed throughout 

our region.    

 

August 4: “Money and Politics” by Oran and Omar 

Dyette. Oran is a Human Resource professional by 

day, and an armchair political ‘talking head.’ He 

currently leads the overall EEO and Diversity 

function for Reynolds, Inc., a leading plastics 

manufacturer with more than 14,000 employees. 

Oman is an undergraduate student with eclectic 

interests. He worked with the Ohio Public Interest 

Research Group to educate and register voters during 

the 2012 presidential campaign.   

 

Recent court rulings have erased a century of 

campaign finance laws and resulted in declining 

public trust. This presentation will focus on the 

Citizens United Supreme Court decision, its impact 

on the political landscape, and the ways that ordinary 

citizens are responding to the proliferation of Super 

PACs and “dark money” in state and national 

elections. 

 
August 18:  “The Criminal Justice System and 

Victims of Crime” by Margaret Kendrigan, Adjunct 

Professor in Criminal Justice at Parkside (as well as 

teaching at Marquette and Carroll Universities 

  

September 1: No lecture: Labor Day Holiday 
 

September 15: “Current Illegal Drug Trends” by 

Michael Prochniak, Agent with the Racine County 

Sheriff’s Office since 1990, promoted to Criminal 

Investigations in 1996, and assigned to Narcotics 

Investigations since 2001.  

 

Agent Prochniak will discuss illegal drug usage 

trends seen in Racine County and the rest of 

Southeastern Wisconsin. He will detail how illegal 

drugs from Afghanistan and Russia are being 

transported into the US, and will explain the practice 

of genetically manufacturing drugs in places like 

South America. We will hear how these drugs are 

also being developed – much the same as corn or 

tomatoes – for farm production in California.  

 

Check the September All Points Bulletin for 

more information on other upcoming lectures. 

  MEMBERSHIP SERVICES  

             COMMITTEE 
Marilyn MacCaughey 681.0882 mmctwo@wi.rr.com 

Marion Sperer 262.634.0336 mjs1831@yahoo.com 

See the HIGHLIGHTS section in this issue of the 

APB for an article on Membership Services. 

 

 PUBLICITY COMMITTEE 
Karen Kempinen, 262.945.2091 kkempinen@gmail.com 

As we near the 500-member level, the ALL Publicity 

Committee is working on several initiatives to 

support the theme “500 and Growing” to better 

publicize ALL’s vibrancy and growth!  

 

At the Annual Meeting, we asked the All-A-Bloom 

members to donate their fresh flower centerpieces as 

door prizes to lucky folks. We posted a sign “500 and 

Growing” at the annual meeting registration table 
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(and will at future lectures as well) with ALL 

business/information cards – so pick up a few to pass 

out to potential members.  

We are working with local media to get more 

coverage and articles about our ALL group, and 

events in general And we’re investigating additional 

ways of publicizing ALL, including an update to our 

history book, perhaps short video interviews of long-

time members to post on our web page, and hosting a 

“Bring a Friend” coffee and cookies day (possibly 

before one of the lectures) to inform and welcome 

potential members. 

 

We’re also hoping to include more photos and videos 

of some of the ALL trips, classes, and focus groups 

for a fun review by current members and to pique 

interest to try out some of our many ALL activities 

that can foster their personal growth.  

 

We are looking for a few new members for the 

publicity committee, too, so contact me if you’re 

interested in working with us.  

 

 SOCIAL COMMITTEE 
Joyce Gyurina   262-657-5990   joygy31@wi.rr.com 

 

Hello, ALL. I’m Joyce Gyurina, the new chairperson 

of the Social committee (previously called 

Hospitality). First, I want to give a huge “thank you” 

to Barb Emick, who has chaired this committee the 

past three years. She has done a terrific job of 

planning the annual picnic, as well as organizing and 

scheduling greeters for our events. Barb, a job well 

done! We will miss your energy, effort and 

enthusiasm. But before she turns over the job, Barb is 

finalizing our annual picnic to be held Monday, 

September 8th, at Pritchard Park in Racine. Come 

prepared for good food and drinks, games, friendship, 

camaraderie, and maybe even a hike around the park. 

I’m looking forward to visiting with everyone and 

planning ALL's future social events for your 

enjoyment and entertainment. 

 

 STRATEGIC PLANNING     

            COMMITTEE 
Sy Adler, 262 877.3628   seymouradler@gmail.com 

Thanks to Charlotte Short and all of her work as 

previous chair of this committee, and for the efforts 

she and her team put into reviewing and updating 

ALL’s strategic plan. This committee will be chaired 
by Sy Adler (a new role for Past Presidents) as we 

look forward.    

 

 VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE 
Kathy Hoffmann 847.746.3416 kathyhoffmann@mac.com 

For many years, Parkside alum Joyce Gyurina and 

several others have volunteered to usher at the 

university’s graduation ceremonies: greeting guests, 

handing out programs, locating reserved seats for the 

handicapped, and helping first-time campus visitors 

find their seats. Joyce and her crew say it is very 

rewarding to witness the students get their diplomas 

and listen to their families and friends wildly cheer 

and applaud – a happy day for proud parents and 

a most joyous affair for the graduates. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

FOCUS GROUPS 

 

    ALL-A-BLOOM                     
Dawn Feldman-Brown, 262.694.1748, pdfbrown@yahoo.com                                                                     

Judith Knutson, 262...657.5658. jknutson696@sbcglobal.net 

 

Greetings from ALL-A-BLOOM. Recent activities 

included a field trip to the Pringle Nature Center for a 

brief tour. In June, we visited Kate Jerome at the 

Gateway Horticulture Center. July 23 will find us on 

the road to Racine County to visit a prairie garden. 

September 24 will be a trip to the Kenosha Potato 

Project in Somers. Questions? Contact Dawn or Judy 

at the addresses above.  
 

 

  ALL-FOR-FUN SINGERS    
Marialyce Kornkven, jkornkven@wi.rr.com 262.654.6840                                                                                       

Marge Miller, mmiller3700@gmail.com 262.554.1613   

 

The singers group is on summer vacation. Join us in 

the fall!  
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      BRIDGE 
Patti Gross, 262.658.8849, platriciagross368@yahoo.com 

 The ALL Bridge Focus Group is an enthusiastic 

group of bridge players who meet weekly striving to 

improve bridge skills while practicing strategies in a 

friendly atmosphere.  Place and time:  Tallent Hall 

break room from 1:30 – 3:30 PM on Thursdays.  

 

 

CURRENT AFFAIRS                                            

                           DISCUSSIONS 
Sy Adler, 262.877.3628 seymouradler@gmail.com 

Ted Anderson, 262.638.7863 trawisc@gmail.com 

Meetings are held in the Tallent Hall Orchard Room 

at noon on the third Mondays.  Meet with us to 

discuss current topics. 

 

 

      DUPLICATE BRIDGE                   
Patti Gross, 262.658.8849, patriciagross368@yahoo.com                       
Our intent for the ALL Duplicate Bridge Focus 

Group is not to achieve master points, but rather to 

have fun learning the operations of duplicate bridge.  

As we play duplicate, our current challenge is 

learning how to score a round for 2, 3 and 4 tables.  

You need not have a bridge partner to join the group.  

We also have snow birds that play when they are here 

in town.  So, please join us. Contact Patti Gross 

(contact info above) to be included in our schedule. 

 

 

   GREAT BOOKS                                              
Pat Kummings at plkummings516@sbcglobal.net or 

262.553.9944 for further information.  

In July, Great Books is beginning its 5th book in the 

Great Conversation series.  Right now we are due to 

discuss Swan’s Way by Marcel Proust. The Great 

Books Focus group meets every fourth Monday at 9 

a.m. in Tallent Hall.   
 

  GREAT DECISIONS                     
Terrance and Therese Constant, Coordinators 

T2constant@aol.com    262.657.0877 

“Great Decisions Spring Updates” from the Foreign 

Policy Association on the topics discussed in March 

and April were forwarded to the 2014 focus group 

participants. Future updates will be sent via email. 

 

A new event: a summer discussion for 2014 

participants is planned for Wednesday, July 30th, 9:30 

to 11:30 AM in Tallent Hall #182.  The topic will be 

the “Unlikely Heroes of the Arab Spring.” Materials 

to augment this discussion will be forwarded the first 

week of July. And watch for information this fall 

about our 2015 discussion series. 
 

 

    INTERNATIONAL   

                      STUDENT FRIENDSHIP 
Linda Burch, lindaburch11@gmail.com                                     

and Jim Burch, 262.948.9249 

If you want to the make the world a better place and 

meet bright, interesting young people from other 

countries, this is the group for you. There are many 

students, and we can always use more people, so 

please contact us if you are interested in joining the 

group. Members are involved only as much as they 

want to be — there are no set duties or time 

requirements.  A friendly, open spirit and the desire 

to promote international goodwill are the only 

requirements. Members sometimes offer 

transportation, a home-cooked meal, shopping, or 

cultural adventures, etc. 

 

Meeting dates are subject to change based on other 

student activities, so be sure to email Linda or call 

Jim to get on our list of instructions and reminders. 

New students will arrive at the end of August. This 

summer is an exciting time to join and help us plan 

our annual picnic to welcome them and to celebrate.  

We will participate in new student orientation on 

August 28th. Contact Linda or Jim for more details.  

Remember that if you are planning to drive students 

anywhere, Consuelo needs a copy of your driver’s 

license and proof of insurance. 
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The International Friendship Committee meetings for 

first semester are on Wednesdays at 10:30 in 

Greenquist 210. These are followed by Friendship 

Hours with students from the Parkside International 

Club at noon in Molinaro D127. 
 

The International Friendship Picnic, generously 

sponsored by ALL, will be held on Saturday, 

September 20, at Petrifying Springs, Shelter #3. The 

picnic is from 1:00 to 4:00, but we ask our committee 

members to arrive no later than 12 to set up.  We will 

bring fruit salads or desserts to supplement the food.  

We are looking for suggestions for food vendors 

because we lost our vendor from last year when 

George’s Persian Restaurant closed. 

 

Contact Linda Burch, lindaburch11@gmail.com. If 

you do not have email, please contact Jim Burch at 

262.948-9249. 

 
 

     OVER THE HILL HIKERS 
Wren Ide at ALL-Hiking@wi.rr.com  or  262.694.1046 

The Over-The-Hill Hikers hike weekly April through 

October, primarily in locations throughout Racine 

and Kenosha counties, as well as Lake County, 

Illinois and the Milwaukee area, too. So far this year 

(despite the cold, wet weather) we have had several 

hikes including one at Lake Geneva, and one along 

the Kenosha lakefront to see the sculptures. A few 

places we will hike in the upcoming weeks are the 

Chiwaukee Prairie in Pleasant Prairie, Sterling Lake 

in Illinois, and at the Wehr Nature Center in 

Milwaukee.  

 
Most hikes average about 2 miles, although they 

occasionally are a little longer. We hike the 

lakefronts, woods, parks and anyplace that sounds 

fun. Join us. Contact me at the email address above to 

be placed on the hiking email list. 
 

 

   POETRY 
Ron Story, rstory2@wi.rr.com 

Pat Kummings,  plkummings516sbcglobal.net  

262.553.9944 

Marilyn MacCaughey, 681.0882, mmctwo@wi.rr.com 

The poetry focus group meets the second Monday of 

each month to discuss a number of poems. No one in 

the group is an expert, but everyone enjoys a spirited 

discussion. New members are very welcome. Contact 

Ron Story at the email address, above. 

 

 

TECHNOLOGY 
Tom Coe at tecoe@wi.rr.com 

Frank Klein at frankmarnie@gmail.com 

Jarlene Kriehn at jkriehn2007@att.net   262-948-0836 

Roger Stasik at rrstasik@gmail.com 

 

“I’m Not a Techie. Can I Still Go to Technology 

Focus Group Meetings?” The Technology Focus 

Group started after a series of summer computer 

classes ended. Members wanted more! It was 

suggested that maybe we could meet monthly (except 

holidays and lecture days) and search out information 

on all things technology. And so... here we are. ALL 

members with any degree of technical ability are 

welcome. Why? Well, because members usually 

know more about a subject than they think. So we 

share information, ask questions, schedule speakers 

on specific topics and call on members to present 

information about their interests. Come to as many 

meetings as you want, go to all meetings and bring 

home something new each time, or go just when 

specific topics pique your interest. It doesn’t matter 

because no money is charged and no reservations are 

needed. Join the email group list to receive meeting 

reminders and topics. 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 Did You Know? 

 

When it rains, most birds head for shelter.  The eagle 

is the only bird that, in order to avoid the rain, starts 

flying above the clouds. 

 

And, a duck’s quack will not echo – and no one 

knows why! 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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HIGHLIGHT ON . . .   
the Membership Committee 
From time to time, we’re going to take 
a bit more in-depth look at the inner 
workings of a committee, focus group, and/or other 
ALL activities and functions. And since your 
participation in ALL began with signing up as a new 
member, we’re going to start this HIGHLIGHT series 
by learning more about the membership committee. 
 
Marilyn MacCaughey and Marion Sperer are the co-
chairs of this committee, Marilyn working with 
membership now for seven years and Marion for five 
years. They’re joined by a network of about 20 
volunteers who take turns signing in our members at 
the free Monday lectures. In addition, this team also 
signs up new members on site and takes 
registrations and payments for upcoming classes and 
day trips. You can volunteer for a few sign-in 
sessions, too. Both Marion and Marilyn say that it’s a 
great way for new (or even more established) 
members to put names to faces of others you’re 
bound to meet.  
 

Five or six years ago, Darleen Chiappetta realized 
that it might be a good idea to hold special 
introduction sessions for folks new to ALL, and it’s 
turned out to be a very successful bi-annual event. 
The “meet and greet” just held in April welcomed 15 
recent members, most of whom, we’re glad to 
report, found out about ALL from friends (and even 
family members), and have already jumped in to 
some of our activities. As introductions were made, 
new members described some of their initial 
experiences as phenomenal (day trips interesting 
and well organized), fantastic (saving $65/month 
from tips learned in the Technology focus group), 
and a few even expressed interest in offering some 
classes in areas of their expertise like foreign 
languages or paper crafts like scrapbooking and card 
making. One hubby who was “dragged along” said, 
“Hmm, it sounds interesting. I think I’m going to 
join.” 

 
Why such enthusiasm? Well, partly due to the 
descriptions of longer-term ALL members including 
board and committee chairs who shared glowing 
descriptions of their particular areas of interest in 

ALL’s many and wide-spread activities. The pictures 
they painted had such energy and zest that it almost 
made you want to leap from your chair and sign up 
for some of those activities, too! (OK, not quite that 
much zeal, but really, pretty close.) 
 
What makes this all the more incredible is reflected 
in two facts.  1) Co-chair Marilyn noted that the dues 
first charged back in 1997/98 was $40 and remains 
so today. Talk about anti-inflationary! (Hope I 
haven’t jinxed it and the dues will now go up…). 2) 
ALL President Ted Anderson explained that our ALL 
group is independent and self-directed (we’re under 
the University’s umbrella, but we set our own 
direction) and works almost entirely through 
volunteer efforts (Vanessa is our half-time paid 
office assistant). Moreau MacCaughey further 
emphasized the importance of the volunteer aspect 
of our organization, noting that in the other dozen or 
so Lifelong Learning groups throughout Wisconsin, a 
university person does the planning and organizing 
of activities. Here, we depend 99% on volunteers, 
noting, “if we don't do it, it ain’t going to happen; it’s 
strictly a member-run organization.” So welcome 
aboard. We’re glad you’re here! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

  CONFIRMATIONS AND                                      

                     CHANGES VIA E-MAIL 
 

As a courtesy to you, confirmations are sent to you 

from the ALL office on classes and trips and also to 

inform you of any room changes we must make.  

This will only work if: 

 

1.  We have a correct email address for you.  Please 

write your email address carefully so we can read it 

and, if your email changes, send an email to our 

Program Associate at:  greco@uwp.edu and tell 

Vanessa the new address. 

 

2. You open your email and read messages.  Please 

look at your email every few days! 

 

3. For those of you without email, we call by phone 

and leave messages when there is no answer. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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ODDS AND ENDS         

 
 

  In April, we had dinner at the Coquette 

Café, following a play at the Milwaukee Chamber 

Theatre. Inspired by the delicious food, one of our 

members, Barbara Scholwin, wrote to the Journal 

Sentinel saying, "I recently ate dinner at the Coquette 

Café. My menu choice was the grilled salmon with 

butternut squash risotto cake, sautéed baby spinach, 

balsamic marinated roasted red peppers, and truffle 

beurre blanc. I am so glad I made this choice because 

everything on the plate was so delicious! I would like 

to get the recipe for grilled salmon plus all the 

accompaniments if possible." Nick Burki and Chris 

Hatleli, chefs and co-owners, sent the recipes. Here’s 

a link to the recipes:   http://tinyurl.com/ALL-

UWP-recipe 
 
 

    Parkside’s shuttle bus is not in service 

during the summer.  It is expected to begin again 

with the fall semester.  The parking lot at Tallent Hall 

will still be accessed from County Trunk A.  The 

construction project will close the round-about and 

access to the main parking lot will be from County 

Trunk JR, from both the south and west sides of the 

campus.  Use the circle drive to the main parking lot 

and be sure to hang your parking permit from the rear 

view mirror in your car.  Anyone with a disabled 

plate/placard may park in those designated stalls or at 

the meters. 
 

When sending in registrations, be sure 

to mark “ALL” on the envelopes so the mail room 

knows where to deliver it.    

 

 

      If paying by credit card for classes, 

day trips or membership, the expiration date of 

your card must be included so the transaction can 

be completed. 

  Vanessa Greco staffs the ALL office 

in Tallent Hall #115 from 8:30 AM to 1:30 PM, 

Monday through Thursday (hours subject to change). 

If you wish to pay for memberships, parking permits 

or register for classes or day trips in person, please 

visit during these times.  

 
 

   ALL Board Operations Manual  
 
A manual describing the many activities of the ALL 

organization is available to the membership for 

viewing on-line. Just access:  

 

1. uwp.edu 

2. At Connect (the yellow button), the drop-down 

menu will list Adventures in Lifelong Learning 

(ALL) in the “Friends” section. Click on that 

link. 

3. On the right-hand side under Related Links, click 

on ALL News and Notes. 

4. At this page, scroll down and you’ll find the ALL 

Board Operations Manual.  

If you want a hard copy, each page can be printed by 

clicking on the page at your convenience. However, 

if you want to read the Guidelines for the Lecture 

Committee Summary on-line, you can click on that 

page. It is available at your fingertips.  

A “Special Thank You” to Jarlene Kriehn for making 

this option available. 

 

If you have any questions, feel free to contact Patti 

Gross at patriciagross368@yahoo.com 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 


Life is not the way it’s supposed to be.  It’s the way it 

is.  The way we cope with it, is what makes the 

difference. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~




July-August 2014   ALL Points Bulletin 

 

~ 10 ~ 
 

ADDITIONS & CORRECTIONS 

     TO THE MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY 

 
We will continue to publish new members’ phone 

numbers and emails as they are received. Clip this 

new member information to your 2013-2014 

Directory for reference.  Contact Vanessa Greco in 

the ALL office for changes or send in the Address 

Correction form.   

 

New Members: 
 
Allen, Clay  Bloom, Len 

4821 Wildlife Drive 4021 81st St 

Mt. Pleasant WI 53403 Kenosha, WI 53142 

262.554.9005  262.484.8087 

aknee51@yahoo.com lenwbloom@yahoo.com 

 
Christensen, June  Dixon, Mary 

5026 Candle Light DR 6201 5th Ave 

Racine, WI 53402 Kenosha, WI 53143 

262.930.1477  262.945.3315 

june.christensen@ mary@marydixonhomes.com 

froedterthealth.org       

 

Finley, Mary   Godula, Ann 

818 Valerie CT  9917 63rd ST 

Racine, WI 53403 Kenosha, WI  53142 

262.636.1953  262.857.3213 

finleymary17@yahoo.com         

 

Goodman, Edi  Goodman, Gene 

3009 N Main ST  3009 N Main ST 

Racine, WI 53402 Racine, WI   53402 

262.639.8127  262.639.8127 

egoodman@execpc.com 

                    

Jobman, Darrell  Jobman, Linda 

405 A 55th ST  495 A 55th ST 

Kenosha, WI 53140 Kenosha, WI  53140 

262.914.0660  262.914.0660 

   ljobman@att.net 

 

Kaiser, Judith  Mach, Catherine 

2511 21st ST  7908 43rd Ave 

Kenosha, WI  53140 Kenosha, WI 53142 

262.551.7639  262.909.5004 

   machbasket@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lee, David  Lee, Lin Yen 

923 Silent Sunday CT 923 Silent Sunday CT 

Racine, WI  53402 Racine, WI  53402 

262.681.3608  262.681.3608 

leed8868@gmail.com lleeracine@hotmail.com 

 

Miller, Karen  Owen, Maryann 

2322 73rd ST  4821 Wildlife DR 

Kenosha, WI 53143 Mt. Pleasant, WI 53403 

262.654.1938  262.554.9005 

kamiller049@wi.rr.com mho122300@yahoo.com 

 

Petersen, Gail  Radke, Susan 

1412 Hillcrest Circle 7761 3rd Ave 

Racine, WI 53406 Kenosha, WI 53143 

262.637.9851  262.654.6029 

gpetersen14@wi.rr.com sradke6@wi.rr.com  

 

Roloff, Richard  Sepanski, Rosemary 

3530 Leo Lane  2623 29th ST 

Racine, WI 53406 Kenosha, WI 53140 

262.880.5990  262.654.0017 

rprince@me.com  rsepanski@wi.rr.com 

  

Shea, Jim     Storves, Dawn 

5832 Foothill DR     3404 Kensington CT 

Mt. Pleasant, WI 53403    Racine, WI  53405 

262.554.8081     262.598.0726 

jimshea1932@yahoo.com    ds53405@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

--------------------------------------- 



  Change of Address, Phone Number, e-mail? 

 

To keep the membership directory up-to-date, 

indicate any changes, clip and return to the  

ALL Office, Tallent #115, or mail to ALL,  

UW-Parkside, 900 Wood Rd. PO Box 2000, 

Kenosha, WI, 53141-2000 

 

Name____________________________________ 

 

Street Address____________________________ 

 

City/State/Zip _________________________ 

 

Phone/E-mail__________________________ 

                                                                                       


